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 NEW PARENTS’/CARERS’ EVENING 
WEDNESDAY 27 SEPTEMBER 3.30pm
-5.30pm 

There will be a parents’/carers’ meeting 
on Wednesday 27 September for all 
new parents and carers. See you there! 

OFSTED 

Thank you to all of you for your lovely 
comments about our recent outstanding 
Ofsted report. If you haven't yet seen 
it, it is available on our website and on 
the Ofsted website. 

https://goo.gl/sNkDPw 

 

PHOTOGRAPHER 

Just to remind you that the School pho-
tographer will be in school on 27 Sep-
tember. 

 

ROSH HASHANAH 

Happy new year. 

 

 

 

 

Al– HIJIRA 

Happy new year. 

 

 

A HUGE THANK YOU TO ALL OUR 
WONDERFUL WATERING VOLUN-
TEERS. 

Over the Summer Holiday a wonderful 
team of watering volunteers kept every-
thing growing, happy and healthy in the 
Children’s Garden – that’s Jodie-Lee and 
her Daddy, Eric and his Mum and Dad, 
former fabulous pupil Dylan, Kian and his 
Mum and sister, and Max and his Mum and 
sister. You have done a fantastic job, the 
Harvest Festival table will be absolutely 
groaning this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

We would politely request again all par-
ents and carers to take great care when 
posting information about Millwood school 
on any social networks. 

 

ASDA TOKENS 

We are the token 
collection point on 
the right. Local 
people are very 
generous. 

https://owa.bury.gov.uk/OWA/redir.aspx?REF=BLxTTQ4qs88UOWso68DHGvdwIFk6Tj2m182bTqc7BdWWzLcH0QDVCAFodHRwczovL2dvby5nbC9zTmtEUHc.
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjCgqqF-rXWAhXBVBQKHSAoB14QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3Dizhd2x04jsU&psig=AFQjCNGDERO1VIzpAnIioKXDk6RkyIQOnQ&ust=1506072121679419
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjVm-Xy-rXWAhXCVRQKHQt8B3oQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mirror.co.uk%2Fnews%2Fworld-news%2Fwhat-is-sukkot-2016-rosh-8946596&psig=AFQjCNE-7aUkRF9yfy91Dt4zPokslGiO0g


STARS OF THE WEEK 

FS/KS1 

 

Kian T for fantastic interactions with 
staff. 

KS1/2 

Niamh A for her amazing responses to 
the animal sounds during our sensory sto-
ry and for independently activating the 

switches. 

 

 

 

Learning is Fun! 

Some of the children in Irwell 3 have been working on linking their speech to their 
writing this week. Andrew and Kara are getting more consistent at using symbols to 
describe pictures in more detail. Henry and Lamia have been practising using verbs 
to extend their speech before choosing 1 sentence to independently record in writ-
ing.  Well done you fab four! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                            Hearts of Faith                                 
SMSC stands for spiritual, moral, social and cultural education.  In our school we aim to 
weave SMSC into all aspects of our curriculum, giving children the chance to explore 
the world around them and develop an understanding of how to be a positive member of 
society.   
Below is an outline of what each aspect stands for:  
Spiritual-Learn about and respect values; discover oneself and the surrounding world, 
use imagination and creativity. 
Moral-Recognise right and wrong; understand consequences; investigate moral and ethi-
cal issues; offer reasoned views. 
Social-Use social skills in different contexts; work well with others; resolve conflicts; 
understand communities work. 
Cultural-Appreciate cultural influences; participate in culture opportunities; under-
stand, accept, respect and celebrate diversity.   
                                                                                              
                                                                                
For the first two weeks of our Autumn Term we worked as a whole school on an inspired 
project entitled ‘Hearts of Faith’, an SMSC / RE based enquiry about faith.  The chil-
dren enjoyed representing their thoughts, feelings and ideas through the arts incorpo-
rating a multisensory approach.  Each class created their own work to display in their 
classroom and as a whole school celebration of work to be located in the school foyer.  
If you view the gallery below you can see the work that was produced and see how 
SMSC has been weaved into our whole school curriculum.   
What a wonderful introduction to another inspirational year at Millwood. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 1 This 
week we have en-
joyed our new 
topic ‘”My World”.  
We have been 
very busy learning 
lots of new 
things. We ex-
plored our finger 
family, drew 
around our hands 
and looked closely at our thumbs and fin-
gers using magnifying glasses. The Whitelow 

1 band learnt how 
to play various 
percussion in-
struments.  We 
used the instru-
ments to play 
along to some of 
our favourite 
rhymes and 
songs. 

 

 

Whitelow 2 We have  been really ‘busy 
bodies’ this week in Whitelow 2; exercising 
with Liam from Manchester City, swimming 
and trampolining, dancing with our friends, 
and practising our skills on the Fit Kid Gym 
equipment.  

You have all worked 
very hard, well 
done.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery 1 This 
week Nursery 1 
have had lots of 
fun harvesting our 
potatoes and cab-
bages from last 
Spring. We have 
also made some 
beautiful rainbow 
pictures and we all 
worked so hard on 
our physical skills. 
We especially 
loved our scented orange playdough and 
we worked very hard to make marks in it 
with our hands, fingers and tools.  

 

 

 

Nursery 2 have been enjoying lots of 
sensory lessons and have loved our senso-
ry stories in class. This week we have been 
learning to join in our Write Dance ses-
sion. We have explored making marks in 
shaving foam, writing the letter 'm'.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 1 have had another fun week.  
We have been learning about cold places. 
We explored ice (some of us didn't like it 
but others really enjoyed it!), and we used 
sensory materials to make our own cold 
place sensory trays. We have also enjoyed 
counting in maths and had great fun with 
orange playdough in dough disco. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 2 We have had a lovely week! 
We have really enjoyed dipping different 
vegetables into four different colours of 
paint and printing with them! We have also 
been learning new skills in gymnastics. We 
had great fun rolling on the mats and slid-
ing on our front across the benches. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Redvales 3 In Redvales 3 this week we 
have been thinking about our emotions and 
how we can express our feelings through 
body language and facial expressions. We 
took part in some 
role play and act-
ed out the parts 
for our class sto-
ry "The Abso-
lutely Crazy Bril-
liant Party". Here 
are some photographs of us practising our 
facial expressions using the mirrors.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 4 What a great week we’ve 
had!  These boys have done so much fan-
tastic work they’ve blown me away. Our 
“International Talk Like A Pirate Day” was 
amazing, they all looked fabulous! We 
matched pirate descriptions to pirate pic-
tures, did some pirate maths, went on a 
treasure hunt and had a pirate party.    

 

 

 

 

 



 

Irwell 1 and Irwell 2 This week in Ir-
well 1 and 2 we have been working on our 
communication skills and using verbs. We 
have also enjoyed  sensory play and cook-
ing. 

 

 

Irwell 3 In cooking this week we made 
some lemon fairy cakes. We were working 
on our hygiene skills so made sure we 
washed our hands really carefully. We 
measured out all of our ingredients and 

did some fantastic 
mixing. We carefully 
put the mixture into 
baking cases and of 
course we had to do a 
taste test. They 
were yummy! 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 5 have had another fantastic 
week! We now have privilege of weekly Gym-
nastic sessions with coaches from Beth 
Tweddle Gym Stars. This week we have been 
making different shapes with our body and 
following simple sequences. We also prac-
tised rolling with our legs and arms straight.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 6 have had a fabulous week! We 
celebrated the Jewish festival of Rosh 
Hashanah by exploring apples dipped in hon-
ey, listening to the sound of the shofar be-
ing played and dancing to traditional Jewish 
music.  In Geography we learnt all about 
Bury. We created our own market stalls and 
explored model 
trains to repre-
sent the East Lan-
cashire Railway 
and shredded pa-
per for the paper 
mills. Finally, we 
baked a delicious 
fruit loaf in Food 
Technology as our 
focus this half 
term is bread 
making.  



 

Irwell 4 For our English reading session 
this week we have been reading ‘Kipper’s 
Birthday’. We have looked at the things 
that happen when you have a birthday and 
the games that you might play. Here are 
Ava and Alex playing ‘Pin the Tail on the 
Donkey’! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 5 This week,  in our science les-
son, we have been learning about the parts 
of a plant that 
we eat. We went 
into the vegeta-
ble area and poly 
tunnel and found 
lot of plants we 
could eat e.g. 
carrots, beans, 
potatoes and 
marrows.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 6 have been reading the story of 
“Handa’s Surprise”. Here is Declan in our 
Maths lesson comparing and ordering the 
fruit by size and using lots of fabulous vo-
cabulary 
such as tiny 
and biggest. 

 

 

 

 

 

Best wishes 

Helen Chadwick 

Headteacher 

 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 



Hi Everyone, 

 It was great to meet you all at the coffee morning and I hope everyone enjoyed it,  I cer-
tainly did.  I think we definitely have the same ideas about what would be useful to you 
and the children. It was brilliant to see people swapping information and phone numbers. 

 It was obvious that you are all positive, proactive parents and carers. What more could 
your children ask for? Oh I’ve included the ideas sheet for anyone to send in that couldn’t 
make it last week your thoughts would be very welcome (please see end of newsletter). 

On another note check out the British Cross website they have a FREE First Aid app that 
you can download that is absolutely fab (as I found out at weekend)! Let me know what you 
think. 

Here’s a flyer for a Saturday morning club that’s just restarted. 

Take Care 

Sue Steele 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


